
Derwent, Heworth Without and Osbaldwick Ward 
Committee Annual Meeting – 4 July 2012 
 
Police Update 
 
Apologies that no one from the team can attend as the team are on day 
shift with ‘Crucial crew’ commitments and July 4th duties at Menwith Hill. 
 
As of 4th June 2012 the updated Safer Neighbourhood team for Derwent, 
Osbaldwick and Heworth Without is as follows –  
 
Inspector Jo Brooksbank, 
Sgt 1343 Donna Musgrove,  
PC 1796 Alex Dobson - Beat Manager, 
PCSO 5537 Anne Simpson – Derwent and Heworth Without, 
PCSO 5611 Simon Cartwright – Osbaldwick. 
. 
 
Crimes in the Ward over the past 3 months – April/ May /June. 
 
Osbaldwick – 45 crimes (includes shop theft at B&Q and fraud at BP 
Hull road, x 9) – (Previous year 34 crimes). 
Derwent – 18 crimes (previous year 16 crimes) 
Heworth Without – 17 crimes ( previous year 22 crimes). 
 
The team have daily taskings which are targeting local criminals and anti 
social behaviour (ASB) hotspots. These targets are visited to disrupt 
their behaviour and the ASB areas are patrolled as part of the daily 
patrols plans.  
 
The PCSO ASB patrol car is out on a daily basis on local patrols and 
answers calls of ASB in the area. 
 
The team also have ‘weekly important goals’ focusing on targeting and 
reducing crime in the area and the focus for July 2012 is on vehicle 
crime (Op Buckaroo). 
 
There are 4 active problem solving plans running at the moment in the 
area which relate to ASB (Op Brink) , Metal theft (Op Tornado), Vehicle 
crime (Op Buckaroo), Burglary (Op Haven.. 
 



We are still running a selection of surgeries throughout the month and if 
you have any queries you are more than welcome to attend these. A full 
list can be found on the NYP internet site or on the notice boards within 
the Wards. Cycle marking (Op Spoke) can be requested from your local 
PCSO. 
 
We encourage local Residents to please report incidents of ASB or any 
criminal activity to the local team so they can stay up to date of area 
incidents and we can support the local community and gather 
information related to issues on our area. 
 
Any questions or concerns please don’t hesitate to contact the team. 
 
Should anyone wish to contact the police please use the 101 telephone 
number and choose option 2 and then ask for the officer by name of 
collar number or 999 for emergencies. 
 
Thanks 

PC 1796 Alex Dobson  
Safer Neighbourhood Team  
York Rural East - Beat Manager  
Derwent, Osbaldwick, Heworth Without, Huntington and New Earswick.  

alex.dobson@northyorkshire.pnn.police.uk  
Non Emergency Telephone Number - 101  

 


